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From the Principal’s Desk 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians:  

 

I cannot say enough about the amazing students, staff and parents at Laning School.  

I am really enjoying my new position!  The month of September has been extremely 

busy and our school year is in full swing!  

 

Some September highlights included: Story time with Mrs. DiGiacomo, Back to 

School Night, our first SCA meeting, and Discovering Difference Day.  

 

The teachers will be wrapping up their reading assessments and are anxious to begin 

to differentiate for their students based on the data that they accumulated from this 

one to one testing.  During conferences, your child’s teacher can share how he/she is 

meeting your child’s needs through individual reading and writing conferences and 

small group instruction.   

 

To help this year be a truly amazing one, I encourage you to get involved.  You can 

support your child at home with homework or encourage him/her to read “just right 

books.” A great way to support your child is through our “One School One Book,” 

reading celebration.  Each family will get a copy of “Charlotte’s Web” by E. B. 

White to read each night courtesy of the Laning SCA.  The children will have the 

chance to discuss the book each day in class.  

 

As you know, I will be hosting a morning coffee on Tuesday, October 15
th

 at 8:45 

a.m. in the library to discuss our new reading and writing initiatives as well as 

changes occurring in education that will impact your child/children over the next 

several years.   

 

I look forward to a wonderful year with all of you and cannot wait to get to know 

you better. 

 

Julie DiGiacomo 

Principal 

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER: 

 Week of Respect – October 7-11  

 4
th

 Grade Parent Meeting – October 9 at 7:00 p.m. - library 

 Morning Coffee with Mrs. DiGiacomo – October 15
 
 at 8:45 a.m. -  library   

 Verona Family Night – October 17 

 Halloween – October 31 (parade and sing-along for Pre-K to 4
th

 grade 

starting at 11:30 a.m.)  

 



A Message from Laning Avenue SCA Co-Presidents 

 
Dear Laning Families: We hope everyone is settling in and getting back into the rhythm of a new 

school year.  

 

We are so excited about the many wonderful changes that have occurred at Laning, most notably 

the fantastic facelift to the hallways of the school.  We would like to thank Trish Moore who first 

approached us with the idea and Mrs. DiGiacomo who embraced the project with open 

arms.  Additional thanks to Mr. Forte for approving the project and assisting us with the 

coordination. We would also like to thank Paul McDevitt for supplying the paint and tools 

needed to complete the project.  And most importantly, we would like to thank the parents who 

gave of themselves so selflessly and sacrificed a summer’s weekend to create an environment for 

our children that is warm, welcoming, cheerful and bright.  They are: Jen and Glenn Vogel, 

Sandra and Ray Farro, Sean Kirby, Gary Kobernick, Cindy Kramer, Dana DeMars, Trish and 

Doug Moore, Linette Mathewson, Alexandra and Dave Della Fera, Robin Wallace, Carine 

Zemokhol, Erik Spong, Robin Altman, Ethan Barshay, and David Breitenbach. We will be 

forever grateful to you. 

 

Even before the doors of Laning Avenue School opened, many people were already gearing up 

for the new school year. Our sincere thanks go out to:  

 

 The outgoing and incoming Board Members, who worked together developing the 2013-

14 budget.  

 

 Outgoing Board Members: Lisa Hudson and Pat Chesney for helping our incoming Board 

with all of the transitions. The same goes for the 2012-13 Committee chairs who worked 

with our new 2013-14 Chairs to teach them their new roles and logistics for the programs.  

 

 Class Parent Coordinator Pat Chesney and Board Members for a successful class parent 

selection process in June and for ensuring our Class Parents have all of the materials they 

need to start the year.  

 

 VP of Programs Dana DeMars, for a wonderful job gathering info for the 2013-14 Joint 

SCA Program and Calendar (a.k.a. the “Green Book”). It was a great coordination effort 

with all the schools and various committees.  

 

 VP of Membership Lisa Freedman and Dana DeMars for their assistance in putting 

together the First Day Packets.   

 

 Peggy Kenrick for her mad-wicked bookkeeping skills!   

 

 The 2013-2014 SCA Board for their time and efforts to launch another Tricky Tray 

event!  

 



 Webmaster Venus So for her assistance in updating the Laning website and helping to 

keep it current with important information  

 

 Supermarket SCRIP coordinators Tara Imbriano and Marlo Spina for launching a new 

year of fundraising.  

 

 Kitchen Coordinator Jen Vogel for securing our vendors for our SCA Hot Lunch and 

putting together the schedule of volunteers and hot lunch schedule  

 

 Publicity Chair Cindy Kramer for the new hallway bulletin board. 

 

 Mrs. DiGiacomo and Mrs. Buro for their support in helping us with all that we needed to 

get our SCA year underway.   

 

September was busy and filled with so many wonderful events.  We would like to thank: 

 

 Lisa Hudson and Rachel Meyer for a very successful Back to School Night.  Many thanks 

to the parent volunteers who assisted with the evening’s activities.  It could not have been 

possible without you, Susan and Rubert Nogales, Dana DeMars, Cindy Kramer, Heather 

Donnelly, Melissa Collucci, Sarah Latson, Carine Zemokhol, and Leigh Onimus. 

 

 Laura Cleaver and Kerri Egan for another successful Mum and Bake Sale!  Many thanks 

to the parents who baked and helped sell all those tasty treats.   

 

 Rosa Toriello and committee for the daunting task of coordinating all the children for 

school photos.  What a wonderful job you did helping the kids look picture perfect!  

 

 Box Tops Co-Chair Sophia Yanniotis for her work in putting together Box Top envelopes 

for our Pre-K, Kindergarten, First and Second grade families.   

 

 Tricky Tray committee members Cheryl Kaulback, Nicole Kobernick, Peggy Kenrick, 

Lisa Freedman, Dana DeMars, Leigh Onimus, Diane Sposato, Lisa McGrath, Damaris 

Dolan, Natalie Moran, Laurel Brolly, and Kim FioRito for stuffing envelopes and 

assistance with solicitations.  

 

 All those who attended our first SCA Meeting of the year on September 9.  
 

October will also be busy with events and programs including Laning School’s One School/One 

Book, and two half days, as well as the Laning Spirit Wear Sale, Laning Kids Help the Hungry, 

Walk to School Day, the first SCA Hot Lunch, KidStuff coupon book sale, Bingo Night, and our 

Kodak moment-worthy Halloween Parade.  

 

If you are new to Laning and are interested in volunteering your time or would like to learn more 

about the wonderful programs the SCA has, you can find the full list of SCA committees and the 



SCA calendar of events on pages 27-30 of the “Green Book” (sent home on the first day of 

school in backpacks). 

 

Please mark your calendars: Our next SCA meeting takes place on Monday, November 4, 2013 

at 7 p.m. in the Laning Library.  All Laning parents are welcome.  

 

We are honored to serve as your Co-Presidents and look forward to working with you on another 

successful school year.  

 

Sincerely,  

Joanna Breitenbach, joanna.breitenbach@gmail.com & Anthony Gardner, amg@wtcufg.org 

Laning SCA Co-Presidents, 2013-2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Laning SCA Announcements 
 

It’s Tricky Tray Time! 

What is the Tricky Tray?  It’s only our BIGGEST fundraiser!!  Laning Ave. SCA hosts this 

event every other year.  Proceeds from the event help fund all of the fun stuff our kids get to do, 

which includes class trips, cultural arts assemblies, One School, One Book, etc.  This also allows 

us to support teachers and staff by purchasing classroom tools, and other capital improvements 

such as Eno Boards. 

 

This year’s Tricky Tray is going to be March 12th at The Grove in Cedar Grove. Admission is 

$55 per person and includes one sheet of Level One tickets.  Ticket sale begins in January. 

Tables will be in groups of ten, so start talking to your friends and family and arranging your 

tables now.   We expect the event to be sold out!! 

 

How can you get involved? Join the committee, help solicit baskets, help wrap baskets, make a 

donation to the school, but most importantly if you have any questions don’t be afraid to contact 

us. We are here to help. 

 

Lisa Freedman, 973-801-9989, lisap_74@yahoo.com 

Dana DeMars, 973-670-8933, danaleigh_13@yahoo.com 

 

Supermarket SCRIP Gift Card Program 

Laning’s Supermarket SCRIP gift card program is in 

full swing! Sales are up; in fact, we have more than 

50 families and three staff members participating! 

Remember, Laning SCA earns 5% of all gift cards 

sold! Gift cards can be purchased for ShopRite, Foodtown or Kings on a monthly or as-needed 

basis.  

 

It’s never too late to start buying SCRIP gift cards! All you need to do is contact Marlo Spina, 

marspin68@yahoo.com / 973-857-4409 or Tara Imbriano, taraimbriano@gmail.com / 973-239-

2396.  

 

Thanks for your support!   
***As always, participation is optional. 
 

Laning Kids Help the Hungry 

The Laning Kids Help the Hungry Food Drive will kick off on Monday, October 7, and run 

through Thursday, October 10.  Each month (the first week of the month) baskets will be 

distributed throughout the building to collect non-perishable food items.  

 

This extraordinary program was first implemented in February 2008 by a Laning mom who 

found a way for the students of Laning to make a difference. With almost 10,000 lbs. of 

donations to tout, I’d say the students of Laning have certainly made a difference.  Let’s continue 

to make a difference! 

 

 

mailto:lisap_74@yahoo.com
mailto:danaleigh_13@yahoo.com
mailto:marspin68@yahoo.com
mailto:taraimbriano@gmail.com


Family Fun Committee 
Bingo Night is scheduled for Friday, October 25, from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m. at 

Laning. Tickets purchased by October 11 cost $3 per person. Admission at 

the door will cost $5 per person. (Children under 3 are free.) Snacks will be 

sold as well. 

 

 

Thank You for Supporting BTS Night 
The Laning SCA thanks all of the parents who bought tickets for the September 12 Back to 

School Night basket raffle and 50/50. We appreciate your support of this fundraising effort. 

Congratulations to the winners! A special thank you goes out to the committee helpers, including 

Susan and Rubert Nogales, Sarah Latson, Leigh Onimus, Heather Donnelly, Melissa Collucci, 

and Joanna Breintenbach.  

 

– Lisa Hudson & Rachel Warner, Committee Chairs 

 

Box Tops for Education 

Dear Laning Families,  

 

There is another easy and exciting way to earn Box Tops for our school. If you enjoy shopping 

online it’s as simple as clicking your mouse. Earn Box Tops as you shop Target, Walmart, 

Kohl’s, Macy’s, Old Navy and many more. All you need to do is go the the Box Tops website, 

click on the store in which you want to shop and you will instantly earn Box Tops for the school. 

 

Simply go to the website www.boxtops4education.com/marketplace and follow these steps: 

 

1. Join: Signing up is simple. Just enter the school name, ZIP code, or city and state in the 

module and you’re on your way. Within moments you will be shopping your favorite stores 

while earning money for local schools. 

 

2. Shop: at some of your favorite stores while earning eBoxTops. Check out some of the most 

popular stores that offer eBoxTops or browse our entire collection of stores by clicking the “see 

all stores” button. 

 

3. Earn: In addition to clipping Box Tops and sending them in to school, eBoxTops are awarded 

electronically to your school earnings at btfe.com and will be included in the school’s next Box 

Tops check amount. 

 

By registering online you have the ability to see how much you earned for the school, how 

Laning is doing against its goal and how it compares to other schools in the district. 

 

You can do this in addition to clipping Box Tops like you usually do.  Just a few clicks away 

and you can earn lots of money for the school! 

 

If you have any questions please contact Laurel Brolly or Sophia Yanniotis on the Box Tops 

committee at laurel.brolly@gmail.com or smyanniotis@gmail.com. 

http://www.boxtops4education.com/marketplace
mailto:laurel.brolly@gmail.com
mailto:smyanniotis@gmail.com


4
th

 Grade Farewell Committee 
Calling all 4th Grade Parents... 

 

We will be holding an informative parent meeting to talk about the events pertaining to the 4th 

Grade Farewell, which include ½ day bagel fundraiser, legacy gift, pool party, yearbook, t-shirts, 

Laning outing and graduation ceremony.  The meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 9, at 

7 p.m. in the Laning Library.  Let’s make this a memorable year for our 4th graders!  Thanks! 

 

– Nicole Kobernick & Cheryl Mizia, Committee Chairs 

 

Coupon Book Sale 
Laning will be selling KidStuff coupon books.  The book has many 

great coupons, including major department stores, Toys R Us, Sports 

Authority, Dick’s Sporting Goods, as well as Hurricane Harbor, 

Bronx Zoo, Camelback, etc.  Books are $25 and Laning will receive 

$12.50 for each book sold. The book pays for itself after only a few 

coupons!  The sale will run from October 9 to 23.  

 

Spirit Wear 

It’s time to order your Spirit Wear! There is a wide variety of clothing available in the Peace, 

Love, Laning logo and the Laning logo. Order forms have gone home in backpacks and are due 

back on October 11.  
 

Buildings and Grounds 

The Buildings and Grounds committee got off to an amazing start late this summer by painting 

the front hallways of the school. The new colors are bright and cheerful, and will hopefully 

contribute to a more positive learning experience for our children. We also created an art gallery 

that highlights some of the amazing artwork that has come from our talented students throughout 

the years! A huge thank you to all of the volunteers who contributed their time, their hands, and 

their hearts to help beautify our school.  

 

We have many more initiatives that we are looking to accomplish in the coming year. Our 

agenda for future projects includes “sprucing up” the multi-purpose room, making improvements 

to the back grounds of the school, and sprucing up our teachers’ lounge. Looking further down 

the road, we would love to be able to paint the back half of the school. Next summer would be 

the perfect time to complete that task. 

 

These are large goals, but with the help of our parents we can accomplish them. We believe 

improvements to the grounds can contribute to how our children and teachers feel during the 

many hours they spend at the school. We are in need of volunteers. If you are interested in 

volunteering for the Buildings and Grounds Committee please contact trish.moore@live.com. 

We will be scheduling our first official meeting in October.  

 

mailto:trish.moore@live.com


Recess Enrichment 
Dear Laning Parents, 

 

As most of you already know, the Laning Avenue School winter recess enrichment program 

aims to keep our children entertained and challenged during those winter days where they cannot 

enjoy outdoor play time due to the weather.   

 

With fall already at our doors, it’s time to start planning fort the winter weeks. To that end, we 

are asking for donations of any age appropriate and gently used board games, puzzle, table tennis 

sets, air hockey tables, art and crafts, etc. that you and your family can part with to be used for 

this program.  A collection box will be located in the lobby of the school.  

 

Additionally, we are seeking parents to assist with game distribution and collection on those 

indoor recess days. Parent volunteers will be assigned on a rotating basis and will need to be 

available from 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. on designated days.  

 

If you are interested in volunteering or have any questions, please contact Julian Andre at 

wjandre@gmail.com 

eLabels for Education 

 
How It Works 

Electronically collect an additional 1 point for each participating Labels for Education® product 

purchased when you use your shopper card at participating retailers. You can still clip and 

redeem UPCs to earn the face value of the Labels for Education points.  

1. REGISTER. Go to eLabelsforEducation.com. Create your profile, enter your shopper card 

number from a participating retailer, and then select the school(s) you want to support.  

2. SHOP. SWIPE. EARN.  Each participating product that you purchase from your favorite 

participating retailer will earn 1 point that will be credited to your school’s Labels for 

Education account automatically.  

3. REDEEM.  Your school can redeem points for FREE educational merchandise!  

 

 UPCs with face values higher than 1 point will only be counted as 1 point with the 

eLabels for Education program. Remember, eLabels for Education supplements the 

regular Labels for Education program, so you can still clip and redeem participating 

product UPCs to earn the face value of the Labels for Education points. 

 

Any questions, please contact Sophia Yanniotis at smyanniotis@gmail.com. 

 

Earn points for Laning Avenue School by not 

only clipping labels, but by registering your 

frequent shopper card online. In our area, 

ShopRite is a participating retailer. It is a very 

simple and easy way to earn extra points for our 

school. Encourage all your family and friends to 

register to help us earn even more! 

 

mailto:wjandre@gmail.com
mailto:smyanniotis@gmail.com


Environmental Committee 

Now that school is back in session, we want to mention three simple things you can do this Fall 

and beyond to help reduce, reuse, and recycle. 

 

1. Zero Waste Lunch: Pack drinks and food in reusable containers and use cloth napkins along 

with washable cutlery. 

2. Walk to and from school as frequently as possible. 

3. Carve out a space for a recycling center in your home and office. Be conscious of what Verona 

recycles and be diligent about following that list. 

 

Laning’s environmental committee is dedicated to educating students and their families about 

small and big steps we can take to preserve our planet. If you have any questions or are 

interested in joining the committee, please contact Sonia Sequeira at Sonia.nyire@gmail.com or 

Linette Mathewson at lin_ellis@yahoo.com.  

 

The next Laning SCA meeting will take place on 

November 4, 2013, at 7 p.m. in the Library. 

All Laning parents are welcome! 

 

mailto:Sonia.nyire@gmail.com
mailto:lin_ellis@yahoo.com


What’s Happening in Our Classrooms 

 
Elementary Special Needs – Mrs. Jessica Jaruczyk 

In September, we have been working to help our new students adjust the classroom teachers, aides, 

transitions and routines.  The students who go into the general education classrooms are working 

on learning how to work in a larger classroom environment and follow a class schedule.  To help 

prepare our students for the general education classrooms, we are reinforcing skills such as: 

following directions, quiet mouths and bodies.  Students in the LSS class work with individual 

activity schedules to help meet their needs.  All of our students have been given preference 

assessments to see what items and activities are reinforcing so that they can be used as motivators. 

Our basic ABA programs have started.   

 

Kindergarten – Mrs. Suzanne Livelli, Mrs. Kristy McCabe and Mrs. Kimberley Nochimson 

5-4-3-2-1 BLAST OFF!  We have another AWESOME group of kindergartners filling up KL, KM 

and KN this year!  We are incredibly proud to say that all of the children are walking down to class 

all by themselves each morning and quickly adjusting to kindergarten life!  We spent the month 

getting familiar with our school and all of the super teachers within it.  We are learning all of the 

important rules to keep us safe and help us be the best we can be each and every day!  We played 

lots of fun games to get to know our amazing new classmates.  We are realizing that there is so 

much to learn and that we must always have our listening ears on!  We were mathematicians 

counting everything we could get our hands on!  We practiced our fine motor skills with lots of 

coloring, cutting and gluing.  We have been observing the beauty of the change of season as we 

happily welcomed fall.  We graphed our favorite season and our favorite apple too!  We also wrote 

about our favorite things to do in the fall!  Each day is a brand new adventure in kindergarten!  We 

cannot wait to watch our littlest Laning learners grow! 

 

Grade 1 - Mrs. Nancy Apisa and Mrs. Kristina Ellenbogen 

The First Graders are off to a super start at Laning.  We have launched ourselves into Reading 

Workshop and have been learning all about the important workshop procedures that make our 

classrooms run smoothly.  Recently, we read the book, BORN TO READ, by Judy Sierra, and we 

practiced making connections from our lives to this story.  In writing, we are stretching our stories, 

learning to sketch and label more vigorously during our writing process.  The strange sounds 

emanating from the First Grades are not to be feared but to be encouraged. It is merely the sound 

of children writing...invented spelling during Writing Workshop is in full swing, and the children 

are sounding out everything! 

 

We have begun a weekly fluency exercise where we practice reading one poem for several days in 

order to read more smoothly.  It's so exciting!  Plus, we've been practicing our handwriting and 

letter sounds daily. 

 

Through games and manipulatives, the students are building math awareness and math skills. We 

have already completed our first math topic on understanding addition, and the children have been 

very busy with subtraction, too.  The children are being prepared for the concepts which will be 

introduced this year. 

 

The school year is off to a great start! 

 

 

 

 



Grade 2 - Mrs. Banta, Ms. Jennifer Kirby, and Mrs. Sage Nardi 

The second graders were eager to start a new school year and have been adjusting to their new 

routines.  They spent the first week of school getting to know one another through a series of 

morning meetings and getting to know you activities.  

 

Students spent the first month of school reviewing addition concepts in math and launching their 

first writing workshop unit. They were very excited to continue writing workshop from first grade! 

In social studies, students have been learning how to use their new materials, such as atlases and 

maps. In science, they have been learning how scientists use their five senses to help with 

investigations. They then put those senses to work in a series of investigations involving pennies.  

 

The newest addition to the second grade curriculum is reading workshop. Students learned about 

who they are as readers and how that impacts their choice in books. They had a great time 

interviewing a parent at home about their childhood reading memories. They also learned several 

strategies that readers use to help them understand text. Students are working to build reading 

stamina both in class and at home with nightly reading. 

 

Mrs. Banta, Miss Kirby and Mrs. Nardi are proud of their hard-working second graders and look 

forward to a productive year filled with lots of learning and fun! 

 

Grade 3 – Mrs. Jaime Ricci and Mr. Brian Samples 

The Third Graders of Laning Avenue School are excited to start another school year! They came to 

school ready to take on the responsibilities and learning that is unique to third grade. The start of 

third grade can be overwhelming due to all of their new books, challenging assignments and the 

learning of organizational skills. By the middle of October, they will all be in the swing of things 

and heading towards success.  

 

To kick off the year, we began Reading Workshop. The students have learned the routines and 

responsibilities that come with such a program and have shown great enthusiasm during reading 

time. Our first goal has been to build up reading stamina and they are really coming along in this 

area. In Math, the third graders learned place value through the thousands, comparing number 

values, counting money, and are beginning to explore rounding.  In science, the third graders are 

excited to start learning about the scientific method and the tools used for experiments throughout 

the year. In social studies, the third graders the children have begun to learn all about community. 

We will focus on Verona and learn the history of our great town. 

 

Our third graders are thrilled with some of the new skills they will be learning this year including: 

writing cursive, learning the multiplication tables, division, and reading workshop.  We know that 

all the third graders at Laning Avenue will have a happy, healthy and successful academic year.   

 

Grade 4 – Mrs. Kristine DePoe and Mrs. Pamela Solomon 

The school year is off to a fantastic start and the students have done a terrific job of settling into 

fourth grade! Classmates got to learn more about one another through our fabulous bio-poems and 

by sharing summer memories. We have quickly learned that everyone’s exceptional personalities 

and unique interests not only make our students stand out as individuals, but make the fourth grade 

a great place to learn and grow together.  

  

We were excited to begin our first math unit. Students reviewed addition, subtraction, 

multiplication, and division through algebraic expression. Students found that by organizing 



information in a systematic way they were able to find the rule and use variables to create 

algebraic expressions. 

  

The students are enjoying our Reading Workshop Program. The fourth graders are thrilled that 

they will be the ones choosing the books they read this year. We are also excited to start book 

clubs soon! 

  

Our young authors have already begun brainstorming ideas in Writing Workshop. Students will 

focus on personal narratives as we start the year. We are looking forward to reading their terrific 

stories! 

  

In social studies, students have begun to explore the wonderful state of New Jersey.  Building on 

the students experiences, we have discussed places in New Jersey the students have visited.  We 

will look at the New Jersey Regions and identify where each exciting place is located. 

  

Our fourth grade scientists enthusiastically began our first science unit, Earth’s Changing 

Surfaces. Students are learning about rocks, minerals, landforms, and fossils. The students were 

excited to learn there are over 4,000 minerals, but only three types of rocks.   

 

Verona Pre-School Program 

 

Full Day Preschool Teacher – Mrs. Grace Minervo-Buneo 

We welcomed a new group of preschoolers to the full day preschool program this September.  

What a great start we had.  For some of the children this is their first experience coming to school.  

We are so proud of how they adapted to leaving their parents and learning the routine of the school 

day.  It was wonderful meeting all the parents at Back to School Night and sharing information 

about our program. 

 

Our themes this month included Introduction to School and All about Me!!  The children 

acclimated to all the areas in our classroom and toured our school both inside and outside.  We 

took pictures of the children playing in the various areas so they could look at them and talk about 

them.  It was wonderful to see them exploring the classroom and making choices for desired toys 

and activities.  We concluded our month reading books about how we are alike and how we are 

different and followed that up with creating large body portraits that we displayed in our hallway.   

Some or our favorite activities are circle time, story time, sensory time and music and movement 

time. Here’s to a great year with our full day preschoolers! 

 

Preschool – Pauline Jennis and Mary Ann Bifulco  
We welcomed our returning students and our new students to the Verona Preschool Program. The 

preschool children transitioned beautifully to their new classroom experiences, friends and 

teachers.  To start the school year off we covered “Introduction to School”, “All About Me” and 

My 5 Senses” as our themes. “Introduction to School” was a time for the children to get to know 

their environment and to feel safe being away from their families (some for the very first time!). 

We toured the inside of our school, went outside to the playground and learned about the different 

areas of the classroom. 

 

Our “All About Me” lesson let the children notice how we are the same and how we are different. 

They learned each other’s names and greeted each other during group circle time. They learned 

about sharing and how our classroom is a family of friends who all learn to play with each other. 

Books that discussed how we are the same and different supported our discussions. The children 



created an “All About Me Book” at home with their parents. They enjoyed talking about their 

books and showing us the pictures.  

 

As an extension to our “All About Me” theme, we explored our “5 Senses”. The children listened 

and created their own music with instruments, touched a variety of sensory materials and came up 

with adjectives to describe what they were feeling (bumpy, soft, sticky, wet etc.) and smelled 

spices and herbs. We explored how we use our eyes to see everything around us and used visual 

toys like magnifying glasses and kaleidoscopes. We took listening walks around the school and 

outside in nature. 

 

Preschool is so much fun and we look forward to new experiences every day. 

 

*** 

 

September Birthdays     October Birthdays 

Michelle M.  

Evan T.  

Juliana M.  

Victoria S.  

Abbey D.  

Corinne M.  

Marc C.  

Jack F.  

Amelia B.  

Kori D.  

Sophia H.  

Faith B.  

Briele S.  

Michael V.  

Cristian L.  

Max D.  

Anya K.  

Austin E.  

Sofia G.  

Alexander G.  

Aleksander G.  

Timothy H.  

Ryan M.  

Samantha P.  

Dylan T.  

Sophia P.  

Katherine H.  

 

 

 

Cameron D.  

Caleigh M.  

Kasey R.  

Julia D.  

Donya H.  

Nia N.  

John S.  

Shiv P.  

Brandon G.  

Anna H.   

Olivia F.  

Adrianna K.  

Verena M.  

Renee S.  

Sean B.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mark Your Calendars 

 

October 2013 

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
 
 

  
All month: One 

School, One Book 

 1 
Laning Spirit Wear 

Sale 

 2 
Laning Spirit Wear 

Sale 

 3 
Laning Spirit Wear 

Sale 

 4 
Laning Spirit 

Wear Sale 

 5 

             
6  7 

Laning Kids Help 
the Hungry 

 
Laning Spirit Wear 

Sale 
 

Week of Respect 

 8 
Laning Kids Help 

the Hungry 
 

Laning Spirit Wear 
Sale 

 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Week of Respect 

 9 
Laning Kids Help 

the Hungry 
 

Laning Spirit Wear 
Sale 

 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 
Week of Respect 

 
4th Grade Parent 

Meeting 
 

Walk to School Day 
 

 10 
Laning Kids Help 

the Hungry 
 

Laning Spirit Wear 
Sale 

 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 
SCA Hot Lunch 

 
Week of Respect 

 

 11 
Laning Spirit 

Wear Sale 
 

Brick Paver Sale 
 

Coupon Book 
Sale 

 
Week of 
Respect 

 

 12 

             
13  14 

Brick Paver Sale 
 

Coupon Book Sale 
 
 

 15 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 
Morning Coffee 

with Mrs. 
DiGiacomo 

 16 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 

 17 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 
SCA Hot Lunch 

 
Verona Family 

Night 

 18 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book 

Sale 
 

 19 

             
20  21 

Brick Paver Sale 
 

Coupon Book Sale 
 

 22 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 

 23 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Coupon Book Sale 

 

 24 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
SCA Hot Lunch 

 25 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Bingo Night 

 26 

27  28 
Brick Paver Sale 

 29 
Brick Paver Sale 

 30 
Brick Paver Sale 

 31 
Brick Paver Sale 

 
Halloween 

Parade/Sing-Along 
(Pre-K to 4th grade, 

11:30 a.m.) 
 

Class Parties 
 

½ Day 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

November 2013 

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
 
 

  
  

  
 

  
 

   1 
Brick Paver Sale 

 2 

             
3  4 

SCA Meeting 
 

Laning Kids Help 
the Hungry 

 
Brick Paver Sale 

 

 5 
Laning Kids Help 

the Hungry 
 

Brick Paver Sale 
 

Ice Cream Cake 
Sale 

 
½ Day 

 6 
Laning Kids Help 

the Hungry 
 

Ice Cream Cake Sale 
 
 

 7 
Schools Closed 

 8 
Schools Closed 

 9 

             
10  11 

Ice Cream Cake 
Sale 

 
Red, White & Blue 
Day/Veterans Day 

Assembly 
 

 12 
Ice Cream Cake 

Sale 
 

 13 
Ice Cream Cake Sale 

 

 14 
Ice Cream Cake Sale 

 
SCA Hot Lunch 

 15 
Ice Cream Cake 

Sale 
 

 16 

             
17  18 

Ice Cream Cake 
Sale 

 
Parent/Teacher 

Conferences 
 

 19 
Ice Cream Cake 

Sale 
 

Parent/Teacher 
Conferences 

 20 
Ice Cream Cake Sale 

 
Parent/Teacher 

Conferences 

 21 
Ice Cream Cake Sale 

 
SCA Hot Lunch 

 22 
Ice Cream Cake 

Sale 
 

 23 

24  25  26  27 
Thanksgiving Feast 

 
School Spirit Day 

 
½ Day  

 28 
Schools Closed 

 29 
Schools Closed 

 30 

 

 

 


